
 
 

  CSUEU Bargaining for Your Contract Begins 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
        

  
To receive text message alerts with bargaining updates, 

Text “CSUEU” to 787-753  
 

Stay up to date with all of the bargaining information and  
statewide activities at: 

www.csueu.org/bargaining2017 
 

 

 

CSU Seeks Changes in Benefits and Layoffs 

Full contract bargaining has kicked off with an exchange of outlines of the union’s and CSU’s respective bargaining 

proposals. This exchange of initial proposals, known as the “sunshine process”, is required before the parties meet 

face-to-face at the bargaining table. 

The CSU administration’s sunshine proposal seeks to make yet-to-be-disclosed changes to the benefits and layoff 

sections of the contract, among other proposed adjustments. 

CSUEU’s proposals, on the other hand, include increases in the opportunity for employees to progress through their 

salary ranges while promoting advancement, retention, and equity in the workforce. The union intends to propose other 

improvements throughout the contract. 

CSUEU will stand strong against any attempt to cut to our benefits or changes that would negatively impact 

our members. 

 

 

http://www.csueu.org/bargaining2017


Please come out and support the CSUEU 

Tuesday 2/28/17: 
Bargaining in UU 307ABC—due to small room capacity, there will be no observers  
Informational tabling outside the Old and New UU 

Wednesday 3/1/17: 
Bargaining in Biella Room– observers are welcome (check in with the CSUEU info table for details before entering) 

Rally from noon to 1 p.m. at the Agora Stage – be there or be square! 

Thursday 3/2/17: 
Bargaining in Biella Room – observers are welcome (check in with the CSUEU info table for details before entering) 

Informational picket in front of the Library, 11 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 

 

ONE UNION, ONE VOICE! 

BARGAINING 
HAS BEGUN! 

 Let us know you will be there to fight for a good contract!   
Email Chapter 306  Secretary Mary Kendall (mary.kendall@csueastbay.edu) 

 

Support your bargaining team and stay active!  


